
 

 

MINUTES OF THE NASH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD ON TUESDAY 16th July at 7.00pm 

Clerk: Angela Vint                Email: Nashpcclerk@gmail.com        Website: nashpc.org.uk 

PRESENT: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stuart Lapper (Vice Chair), Griselda Beaumont, Clare Morris, Alan Verth 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Angela Vint (Clerk); Councillor Richard Huffer; Councillor Robert Young (Tenbury 

Town Council) 

MINUTE ITEM ACTION 

2024/45 Apologies: Cllr Liz Troman; Cllr Mark Beaumont 
 
                 

 

2024/46 Public Participation:  

• Cllr R Young; Cllr R.Huffer  

• Cllr Young was invited to attend future meetings and to give an 
update on relevant items discussed at Tenbury Town Council                
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2024/47 Declarations of Interest:  

• Cllr Huffer declared his family connections to Clee Hill Rugby Club 
(agenda item 2024/53) 

    

 

2024/48 Approval of Minutes 
It was resolved unanimously that the minutes of The Council Meeting on the 
21st May 2024 be approved as a correct record as proposed by the Chair and 
seconded by Cllr G Beaumont  
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2024/49 Chair’s Items: 

• None 
 

 

2024/50 Clerk’s Report: 

• AGAR 2023/24 certificate of exemption submitted and all necessary 
documents published on website 

• Neighbouring parishes and Dyanne Humphreys informed that 
planning seminar would not go ahead due to lack of support. No 
response. 

• Email sent to Chair of Burford PC in support of their concerns re 
impact of additional 600 housing and raising issue of road safety at 
Harp Bank and offering to help/support their concerns and to meet or 
have a call to discuss. No response received. 

• SC Customer Service  informed of potholes reported on FMS to which 
no response received. 
 

 

2024/51 Councillor Updates: 
Cllr Lapper: 

• 80 booked to attend D-Day 80; £245 raised by raffle and donated to 
Help for Heroes; £101 profit on bar; fish’n’chips cost £572 = £471 loss 
covered by Village Hall funds 

• Potholes: 44 separate reports filed on FixMyStreet; 15 fixed to date, 
29 open with action scheduled but no timetable for when 

• Emailed Peter Ryder, Greete Parish Meeting, regarding community 
benefit distribution re Greete solar farm. Awaiting response. 
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• Lion Lane: informal estimate of £25k obtained from local contractor 
to fix surface of Lion Lane. As no communication received from local 
residents or Corely PC, no further action to be taken. 

  

2024/52 Financial Matters: 
 

• Payments approved and made since last meeting: 
Donation to Henry Angell-James Trust             £ 60.00 
Clerk’s salary to 30.06.24                                    £ 656.76 
HugoFox website hosting fee FY 24/25            £ 122.76 
 

• Financial balance                                                 £6887.02 
 

 

2024/53 Planning Applications:  
Erection of new clubhouse to replace existing Portakabin structure at Clee 
Hill Rugby Club 

- Application supported in principle 
- While the development falls outside Nash Parish boundary, concerns 

raised regarding the likely increase in on-road parking and subsequent 
safety hazard that will arise with increased usage of the rugby club 
affecting residents in Knowle, which is inside the parish 

- Suggestions to mitigate this, to be included in the response to the 
application, include extending the 30mph speed limit, a roadside 
speed check sign coming from Nash direction and double yellow lines  

- While no representations have been made to Nash PC from residents 
concerning the development, it was agreed to seek a meeting as soon 
as possible with the rugby club Chair, Treasurer and President to 
discuss this in more detail, to be organized by Cllr Huffer 

- Cllr Huffer also agreed to raise the road safety hazard with Shropshire 
Council Highways dept and report back 
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2024/54 Police & Crime Commissioner Survey: 

• The survey was completed in the meeting and the responses will be 
sent in 
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2024/55 Any Other Business: Grass Cutting 

• SC circulated its grass cutting programme for 2024 after meeting 
agenda circulated. Nash was not listed in its proposed programme, on 
which neighbouring parishes are listed, and serious safety concerns 
were raised regarding visibility on Nash parish roads/lanes due to 
excessive growth of vegetation as the result of the weather  

• Cllr Huffer to confirm with SC and report back on what its proposal is 
with regards to verge/vegetation management in Nash 

• The Environmental Maintenance Grant was mentioned as a possible 
source to fund this and to be looked in to for next meeting 

 

 

 

Cllr Huffer 
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2024/56 Date of next meeting: 17th September   

 Meeting closed at 20.15 
 

 

 

 


